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Part of a memorial stone has been found in Lighthorne and it may have originally 

been located in the churchyard, though there is no evidence for this. We are keen to 

replace it in the churchyard, hopefully in its correct position and in order that we can 

do this we need assistance with the identification of the deceased person. The 

memorial stone is small and may have been placed in the area of ashes interment, near 

the war memorial, in the churchyard. The partial inscription reads as follows: 

 

WILLIAM AR 

WEBB 

SUDDENLY 2ND APR[IL] 

[A]GED 64 YEA[RS] 

Y LOV[E] 

 

The rest of the inscription is missing. William Webb’s second name may have been 

Arnold or Arthur or Archibald or a more obscure name. However it seems unlikely 

that it was Arnold, as there is no trace of the first vertical stroke of a letter “N” after 

the letter “R”. There is no year of death remaining on the stone.  

 

We have searched the internet extensively for details of the burial of William Webb, 

but without success. If anyone knows any details about him or his family we would be 

pleased if you would contact the society. 


